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The third annual meeting of NCR-201 was held at the Downtown Marriott Hotel, Indianapolis, Indiana on Monday, April 7, 2003.  Dr. Chuck Curtis, chaired the meeting and Dr. Susan Ratcliffe, North Central IPM Facilitator, assisted the chair in development of the agenda for the meeting based on input from members of the NCR-201 Committee.

Dr. Curtis called the meeting to order at 8:30 a.m., and each person attending introduced themselves.

The agenda was reviewed.

· Introductions

· Update from USDA-CSREES

· Evaluating Risk and IPM Adoption:  A National Plan

· National IPM Objective Setting & Measurement

· CAB International Update

· National Plant Diagnostic Network Update

· NC IPM Center Update and Opportunities for IPM Coordinators

· Future Role of the IPM Coordinators in the Region

· NCR-201 Committee Objectives and Justification Statement

A motion was made and seconded to approve the agenda.  The motion was approved unanimously.

Introductions were made by NCR-201 committee members and guests who were in attendance.

Dr. Michael Fitzner provided updates from CSREES, CAB International Access Project, and the National Plant Diagnostic Network. Dr. William Coli provided an update on the national plan for evaluating risk and IPM adoption.  Members of NCR-201 will review the Key Partner Questionnaire:  IPM Roadmap Goals, Objectives, & Indicators:  Identifying the “Big Picture Successes” and provide feedback to the NC IPM Facilitator.  Drs. Curtis, DeWitt, Wintersteen, Gray, Olsen, Ratcliffe, Ortman, Fitzner and Mr. Hoffman will conduct a teleconference to prepare a final version from the north central region based in feedback from the committee.

Members of NCR-201 submitted written reports on IPM programs within their states.

Dr. Wintersteen provided an overview of the development of the Integrated Pest Management Centers and the committee discussed the role of the Extension IPM Coordinators (extension representatives of the committee) with the NC IPM Center. Several committee members expressed concerns about serving as the IPM Center’s state contact.  These concerns included: 1) the individual Extension IPM Coordinator’s expertise in regulatory issues; 2) need to clarify the expectations for the state contact; 3) recognition of the importance of formula funding in maintaining the IPM programs and the impact of the FY04 10% reductions to the IPM Extension budgets.    Drs. Wintersteen, Gray and Olsen indicated the responsibilities of the IPM Extension Coordinators as state contact would include serving as a liaison between their state IPM programs and responding to information requests from EPA, OPMP, CSREES and the NC IPM Center.  Wintersteen, Gray and Olsen stated that strategic plans and profiles would not be the responsibility of the state contact and that these activities could be submitted for funding through the competitive grants process.  It was acknowledged that some IPM Coordinators may have to rely on expertise from others within their state or region to respond to regulatory information requests. A straw vote was conducted to determine if the IPM Coordinators were willing to assume the NC IPM Center State Contact role and become the liaison between their state IPM programs and the NC IPM Center.  The IPM Coordinators voted unanimously to support the idea of becoming the state contact for the NC IPM Center (April 6, 2004). 

Members of the committee discussed the future role of NCR-201 and the need for a revised Justification and Impact Statement.  Dr. Wintersteen provided information regarding the formal process for revising the statement through the NIMSS system.  Dr. G. Brewer provided the committee with a draft Justification and Impact Statement.  The members reviewed the document and provided input.  Members were surveyed and agreed unanimously with two abstentions to revise the Justification and Impact Statement and request renewal of the committee.  A Writing Sub-committee was formed to work with Drs. Wintersteen and Ratcliffe in preparing the revised statement.  Members of the Writing Sub-committee include Chuck Curtis, Jerry DeWitt, Gary Brewer, David Ragsdale, Jon Lindquist and Ken Ostlie.  Drs. Curtis and Ratcliffe prepared a time line to assist the sub-committee in completion of the process.

Dr. Ragsdale announced the Niles Michigan Biological Control Laboratory is scheduled for closure and requested the committee consider sending a letter to Gordon Gordh regarding the importance of the laboratory within the region.  Dr. Brewer made a motion the NCR-201 Committee with Dr. Curtis, Chair of the Committee, as their representative send a letter to Gordon Gordh requesting reconsideration of the decision to close the Nile Michigan facility.  Dr. Wright seconded the motion and it was carried unanimously.  

The role of the IPM Coordinators with the NC IPM Center was revisited and Dr. Dewitt made a motion the IPM Coordinators assume the role of NC IPM Center State Contacts beginning October 1, 2004 with responsibilities including responses to requests from EPA, OPMP, CSREES and the NC IPM Center and to serve as a liaison between their state IPM programs and the NC IPM Center.  Dr. Wright seconded the motion and it was carried unanimously (April 7, 2004).  

Dr. G. Brewer made a motion to adjourn, it was seconded by Dr. DeWitt and Dr. Curtis adjourned the committee meeting at 11:45 a.m. on April 7, 2004.
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